
 
 
 
 

MINUTES 
Park Board Meeting 

April 23, 2018 
 
The Park Board meeting was held at the Conference room of the Administration Building and began at 11:00 
a.m.  
 
Those individuals in attendance were Marilyn Griesdorn, Connie Apple, Ted Baltes, Chairman Todd 
Dammeyer, and Village Administrator Rodd Hale. 
 
A motion was made by Marilyn Griesdorn, seconded by Ted Baltes, to approve the agenda. Vote: all yeas. A 
motion was made by Marilyn Griesdorn, seconded by Connie Apple, to approve the minutes from the 
September 18, 2017 meeting. Vote: all yeas. 
 
Agenda items discussed were the 2018 pool operations and consideration of applying for a grant for Pour and 
Play rubber surface for the Merry Go Round at Ward Park.   
 
Administrator Hale discussed the 2018 pool operations stating the Village is working on lifeguards for the 
season and Chris Lennon will be the Pool Manager in 2018. Hale also expressed the Village is anxious to have 
the new pool liner installed.  
 
The Darke County Parks Grant was then discussed with Administrator Hale asking if the Village should apply 
for a grant for a new surface around the Merry Go Round. Currently mulch is used and it becomes muddy and 
the mulch eventually blows awa. It was agreed the grant application should be for surface around the Merry 
Go Round. Hale will research the best surface and if nothing better than the rubber Pour and Play surface is 
found the grant will be written for the Pour and Play surface.    
 
Discussion then turned to the Indian Creek baseball scoreboard. Administrator Hale mentioned the Indian 
Creek Park electronic scoreboard has been installed and is working.     
 
With no further business to conduct a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ted Baltes, seconded by 
Connie Apple. Vote: all yeas.  
 
 
 
    
       
________________________    ____________________  
Chairman       Village Administrator   


